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Alumni President 
Jeffrey Moritz ’86;  
jcm464@aol.com

Chapter Advisor 
J. Drew McFarland

Assistant Chapter Advisor 
Jon Lawrence

Chapter Advisor Emeritus 
Doc Burns

New Faculty Advisor
Please welcome  
Dr. Jaret 
Treber as the 
new Faculty 
Advisor for 
our chapter! 
Dr. Treber is 
an Associate 

Professor of Economics at 
Kenyon College and specializes 
in sports economics, healthcare 
economics and economic 
history. 

HOUSE CORP.

KARNEA 2016

Fall 2016 UG Officers
President 

Mark Morford;  
morfordm@kenyon.edu

Vice President 
Rob Mallen-West 

Treasurer 
Jacob Skolnik 

Secretary 
Rad Savage 

Sergeant at Arms 
Taylor Eth 

Guide 
Thomas Reardon 

Director of Academic Affairs 
Bryce Nicholls 

Alumni Activities Officer 
Drew Meeker 

Risk Management 
Nathanial Shahan;  

shahann@kenyon.edu

OFFICERS

Fall Rush Update
This semester, Chi Chapter decided to undertake 
in the first fall rush process in four years. Fall 
rush week began with a cookout hosted by the 
chapter at the lodge, followed by a Buffalo  
Wild Wings wing eating contest, and finished 
with the Byron J. Horn Alumni Panel. 
Throughout the week the chapter connected  
and forged relationships with many 
upperclassmen. The chapter extended bids to 
Gene Bailey (class of 2019) and Sebastián 
Chávez Erazo (Class of 2018). Both new 
members are strong students who will provide 
depth and leadership to their classes within 
Chi Chapter. Gene is a member of the Archon 
Society, Kenyon College Building and Ground’s 
Committee, and Kenyon Democrats. Sebastián is 
a member of Unity House, Black Student Union, 
and the Archon Society, as well as the President 
of ADELANTE, Kenyon College’s Latinx 
Student Association.

Byron Horn Alumni Panel
Chi Chapter recently held the annual Byron 
J. Horn Alumni Panel on Saturday September 
24.  The event started at 11 a.m., where we 
began with short introductions of each guest 
speaking, while having some coffee and donuts.  

Young alumni in attendance consisted of Ben 
Huizinga, Jake Thorn, Michael Marting, Tim 
Barry, Peter Corrigan, Sam Althans, and later 
appearances from Michael Michnowicz, and 
Manjul Bhusal Sharma. Major topics discussed 
included post-graduate planning, networking, 
job searches, what to expect after college, 
and tips on how to succeed in a professional 
environment. There was a Q&A portion after 
the main conference portion, which included 
discussion on graduate school, dealing with 
family/friend pressure, accepting and learning 
from failure, and other short conversation topics. 
The brothers and fall rushees in attendance 
appreciated the young alumni perspective of 
the changing times in the job market and post 
college experience, proving relevant advice and 
information beneficial to those of us graduating 
within the next several years. Afterwards, we held 
a cookout on the back lodge patio, where we 
had hamburgers and hotdogs, while continuing 
to discuss various topics and enjoying hanging 
out with recently graduated brothers. While the 
event officially came to a close after the cookout, 
the chapter all went down to watch brothers 
Saxon Justice, Szabi Simo, Rob Mallen-West, 
and the rest of the Kenyon football team defeat 
Allegheny College 31-7.

Abhijeet Ball and I attended Karnea 2016 in 
Orlando, FL. With the quorum of delegates 
being met at the first business meeting, former 
President Jody B. 
Danneman called the 
Karnea to order. Most 
proposals brought to 
the attention of the 
Karnea, ranging from the 
rephrasing of a section of 
a bylaw to minute details, 
were approved. While it 
was very tedious, it was 
really cool to watch the 
fate of proposals.

  Another highlight of the event was during 
Ritual on Saturday morning. We were told that 
at most Karneas, the Ritual is really just for 

show and it gives an 
opportunity for those 
present to see a near 
perfect execution of 
Ritual. The 2016 Karnea 
provided a rare and lucky 
opportunity to watch a 
new brother be initiated 
into our organization.
  [We enjoyed] the 
famous Delt Dinner 
with Doc Burns and his 
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ANNUAL FUND

Pierre McBride Society ($1,000+)
John N. Cannon	 1983
Jeffrey Moritz	 1986
Philip V. Moyles Jr.	 1986
Christopher E. Bonacci	 1988

1881 Society ($500 - $999.99)	
Robert D. Burns	 1951
Joseph A. Grimes III	 1982

Kokosing Drive Society  
($250 - $499.99)	

Dan E. Patterson	 1974
Timothy E. Stautberg	 1985
Harvey M. Stephens	 1985
Christopher Todd Burgess	 1991
Ronald M. Harrington	 1991
Michael B. Courtney-Brooks	 1999
Benjamin R. Holland	 1999
Robert Wilson	 1999
Rob M. Mallen West	 2017
Abhijeet Ball	 2019

Purple Iris Society ($100 - 
$249.99)	

David M Bell	 1950
Randolph D. Bucey	 1950

William H. Schneebeck	 1950
Silas Axtell	 1952
Grant W. Cooke	 1952
Berton A. Craig	 1952
Robert K. Warmeling	 1953
Bruce A. Richardson	 1955
Ronald E. Greiser	 1957
Phil B. Hammond	 1958
Thomas R. Sant	 1965
William J. Yost	 1968
Thomas M. Hazlett	 1974
James W. Kuhn	 1976
Richard W. Parke	 1976
Sean A. Cottle	 1986
Byron P. Gallagher	 1986
Donald H. Gest	 1986
Andrew C. Winson	 1987
Doug J. Miller	 1988
Jeff A. Clark	 1990
David Joseph Bouman	 1995
David R. Genest	 1995
Seth William Peter	 1995
Gerard Dominic Solis	 1995
Bryon Manna	 2005
William A. Seidel	 2014

Chi Society ($50 - $99.99)	
Theodore D. Jennings	 1950
Charles L. Thomas	 1950
Daniel M. Smith	 1959
Joseph Skrzypek Skripek	 1961
David G Newhall Esq.	 1963
Dean H Miller	 1969
W. Drew Cannon	 1972
James F. Loomis	 1973
Paul T. Stafford Jr.	 1976
Peter C. Dolan	 1981
William W. Taylor	 1985
Peter A. Groustra	 1989
Geoffrey S. Thompson	 1994
Joseph William Ashby	 1995
Greg Rosenbaum	 2010
Blake L. Preston	 2012

Other (Up to $49.99)	
Timothy R. Holder	 1968
John M. Smyth	 1969
Keith E. Krusz	 1982
David J. McNamara	 1982
Joseph D. Rubin	 1986
Jonathan Northway Lawrence	 2009
Josh Wolfson	 2015

Our 2015-16 giving year just came to an 
end on August 31 with $11,855 donated 
to the annual fund by 66 brothers...just 
$145 short of our goal! We want to thank 
each and every one of you who made a 
contribution back to Chi Chapter this 
previous giving year. 
  Our 2016-17 giving year began on 
September 1 with a goal set for $15,000 
from 100 brothers. John Cannon ’83 was 

the first brother to donate this year. Who 
will join him on the 2016-17 Honor Roll?!
  Donating is easy! Simply visit our website 
at www.chidelts.com to make an online 
donation, call our toll free donation hotline 
at 1-800-975-6699 or send a check made 
payable to Chi Chapter Alumni Association 
to:

Delta Tau Delta 
Kenyon College 
Alumni Relations Processing Center 
P.O. Box 7007 
Albert Lea, MN 56007-8007

  Our college days came and went, but the 
real Chi Chapter experience never ends. If 
you cherish those lasting friendships, if you 
appreciate the values that shaped your life, 
make your annual gift today to get our year 
off to a strong start.

Keep an eye out for your copy of the 2016-17 
KickOff Appeal Letter coming to your mailbox 
this month! If you have moved recently, please 
send your new address to alumninews@
affinityconnection.com.

Help Us Kick Off the 2016-17 Giving Year Strong!

2016 Honor Roll

9/30/2015 9/30/2016
Revenue
Annual Fund* $11,520  $9,050 
Room Rents 16,200 17,130
Lodge Dues 2,450 2,600
Misc Revenue 251 12
  Total Revenue $30,421  $28,792 

Expenses
Newsletters, Web, Postage $5,794  $7,379 
Fundraising 4,795 2,698
Lodge Insurance 3,472 2,858
Lodge Furniture, Supplies 749 0
Lodge Repairs, Renovations 1,040 3,649
Lodge Utilities 5,954 4,559
Lodge Property Tax 3,022 3,018
Alumni Receptions 1,279 890
Misc Expenses 675 133
  Total Expenses $26,780  $25,184 

Year Ended,

*Excludes contributions to Chi Educational Foundation.

Financial Report
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ALUMNUS PROFILE 

“The Relationships You Build Will Reward You Beyond Measure”

Tim Stautberg ’85 may have originally 
joined Chi Chapter due to the diverse group 
of generally good guys, but bonds with these 
gentlemen were not all he walked away with. 
Tim also gained leadership experience and 
the love of his life through his time in the 
chapter, which led him to a successful life 
both professionally and personally.

Q: Why did you join DTD in the first 
place?
A: I joined the Delts because a number of 
my closer friends were being rushed by them 
and the active members were a diverse group 
and generally good guys.

Q: What’s your favorite memory from your 
time in the chapter?
A: I have so many that singling out one is 
tough to do. Many of them involve parties 
at the Delt Lodge with Katherine Thornwell 
Stautberg ’87, to whom I’ve been married 
since 1989.

Q: Do you still keep in touch with any of 
your brothers?
A: Yes, I get back to Kenyon for reunions 
and Homecoming and see a lot of brothers 
on those occasions. Facebook also helps stay 
connected. In fact, a post on Facebook this 
summer alerted me that classmate and Delt 
brother Bill Taylor ’85 and his wife Jennifer 
Luce Taylor ’85 were in Vancouver. My wife 
and I were close by and we met them for 
dinner. More recently, Katherine and I stayed 
with Rennie Worsfold ’86 and his wife, 
Willa Devoti Worsfold ’88, during a trip to 
Boston.

Q: Tell us about the company you led.
A: In April of 2015, the newspaper division 
of The E.W. Scripps Company was spun 
off and merged with the Milwaukee Journal 
Sentinel, creating a new public company 
called Journal Media Group. After 25 years 
with Scripps, I left to become President 
and CEO of this new company, which was 
headquartered in Milwaukee. Journal Media 
Group operated daily newspapers in 14 
markets around the country and within a 
few months we had two parties interested 
in acquiring our company. In October we 
announced a deal to be acquired by publicly 

traded newspaper publisher, Gannett, and 
completed the sale in April of this year. I left 
the company after the sale and am currently 
exploring other opportunities.

Q: How did your time in DTD help to 
prepare you for that role?
A: I was fortunate to have several leadership 

roles as a Delt, including President, and 
learned early on the importance of listening 
and building consensus.

Q: What have you been up to since 
graduation?
A: I worked for Chicago-based Harris 
Trust and Savings Bank for five years and 
completed an MBA while working full 
time. I joined The E.W. Scripps Company 
in 1990 and held a variety of roles with 
them during the course of a 25-year career, 
including Chief Financial Officer and SVP. 
My wife, Katherine, and I have been living 
in Cincinnati since 1999 and we have four 
sons. We’re on the back nine, with only one 
still at home. 

Q: What would you say is your biggest 
accomplishment?
A: Finding the love of my life at Kenyon 
College and convincing her to marry me.

Q: What advice would you give to future 
generations of DTD members?
A: Get involved in the leadership of Chi 
Chapter and find ways to serve others while 
at Kenyon. The relationships that you build 
during your four years at Kenyon will reward 
you beyond measure and last for a lifetime.

(L-R) Chris Stautberg, Matt Stautberg, Beth Stautberg, Tim Stautberg and Peter Stautberg in 2013

“I learned early on the 
importance of listening 

and building consensus.”
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IN MEMORY

Garamond Premier Pro just for reference

A. Rodney Boren ’38  
A lifelong resident of Dayton, OH, and also 
formerly of New York City and Ponte Vedra 
Beach, FL, A. Rodney Boren passed away on 
January 12, at the Otterbein Community in 
Monclova Ohio, five months prior to his 100th 
birthday. Born in Dayton on June 14, 1916, to 
Herbert S. and Katharine Miller Boren, he spent 
his early years in Dayton and Middletown. He 

attended Oakwood High School where, under the tutelage of Ed Cook, 
he was the quarterback of the league champion varsity football team and 
undefeated miler on the track team and set the record for the mile that 
wasn’t broken until the mid-fifties. 

Ken Klug ’65, a resident of Carlsbad, CA, passed 
on December 13, 2015. He was 72. 
A Cleveland native, Ken majored in chemistry 
at Kenyon and played varsity baseball, basketball 
and football, participated in student government 
with a seat on Campus Senate and joined Delta 
Tau Delta. He was captain of the baseball team, 

co-captain of the basketball and football teams and President of the 
Interfraternity Council and of his fraternity.

Robert S. Clark ’56 passed peacefully on March 
10, 2016 from complications of Parkinson’s 
disease. Born in Schenectady, NY on April 18, 
1934, he was the eldest son of Margaret Daggett 
Clark and Robert Harold Clark. Bob graduated 
Solon High School in 1952 and Kenyon College, 
Cum Laude and with High Honors in English, 
in 1956. 

John Beese, Jr. ’58 passed away unexpectedly 
on August 23, 2015. He took great pride in the 
life he lived. He was born and died at the family 
home, Merestead Farms. John was preceded in 
death by his parents, John and Fredda Beese and 
his brothers Bill and Henry. He is survived by 
his wife of 43 years, Lee; and his four sons, John 
Ivor (Jane) Beese, John F. (Heather) Beese III, 
Andrew (Melanie) and Matt (Laura) Beese; and 
his grandchildren, Jonathon, Jacob, Emily, Lucy, 

Slade, John (Jack) IV, Ella, Evan and Taylor.
Visit our website at www.chidelts.com to view their full obituaries.

It is with heavy hearts that we announce the passing of some brothers A. Rodney Boren ’38, Ken Klug ’65, Robert Clark ’56 and John Beese, Jr. 
’58. Though they are no longer with us, they will remain forever in the hearts and memories of their friends and family.

KARNEA

wife at the hotel restaurant, which overlooks Lake Windsong. However, 
due to some technical difficulties, the dinner ended up taking place 
during lunchtime. It was great to finally meet this Chi legend after 
hearing about his dedication and service to our chapter. 
  With the announcement of the new Arch Chapter, Jim 
Garboden has been selected to serve as International President of our 
organization. During his speech, President Garboden challenged the 
fraternity to raise $1,000,000 or more in fundraisers for JDRF, a goal 

that former President Danneman had set during the 2014 Karnea in 
New Orleans. Additionally, he has promised to focus on the physical 
and mental well-being of all undergraduate brothers by promising to 
brainstorm an initiative. In essence, he said that all brothers in the 
fraternity, especially the undergraduates, would be receiving a big hug 
from him.
  Other events included spending Friday evening at Magic Kingdom 
at Disney World and there were many leadership meetings that were 
hosted by alums who were Chapter Consultants or Chapter Advisors. 

(Continued from Page 1)


